MINUTES OF THE FEBRUARY 2012  
MEETING OF THE GRADUATE COUNCIL

The Graduate Council held its regularly scheduled meeting on Wednesday, February 8, 2012 in Plaster Student Union, Room 313.  Chair Eric Nelson called the meeting to order at 3:32.

Members Present:
Drs. Berg, Berquist, Brigden, Calihman, Camp, Carmack, Chuchiak, Claborn, DePaepe, Finch, Franklin, Garland, Ghosh (for Mitra), Greene, Haslam, Kahol, Keller, Little, Nelson, Oatman, Ondetti, Pavlowsky, Quebbeman, Robinson, Scott, Sexton, Shah, Slattery, Smith, Swearingen, Tomasi, Whisenhunt and Zimmerman;  Ms. Miller and Ms. Riccardi
Members Absent:  Drs. Cuebas, Leibert, Qiu and Sobel; Ms. Flynn
Guests:  Drs. Bourhis and Rozell; Mr. Shadrick and Ms. Ibrahim
Approval of Minutes
A motion was made by Dr. Scott and seconded by Dr. Camp to approve the minutes from the January, 2012 meeting.  The motion was unanimously approved.

Committee Reports  

Report of the Council Chair -  Eric Nelson

The Provost will be the program speaker for the April Council meeting.  By then, Dr. Einhellig should have more information on the budget situation.  

The Faculty Senate Executive Committee has given a charge to the Graduate Council Executive Committee to interpret some language in the original MSAS proposal documentation.  The committee is still reviewing this and information will be sent out before the March Council meeting. 

Report of the Graduate Dean – Pawan Kahol
A.
Announcements:  For a complete listing of announcement and deadlines, see the “Graduate College Update” at http://graduate.missouristate.edu/council.htm under the Graduate Council section.  
B.
IDF.  The IDF will have a revised format this year to try and accommodate research projects from all 6 Colleges.  There will be only 24 oral presentations and they will all present in one room.  The newly formed IDF committee will choose the 24 presenters from the abstracts submitted.  In addition, the awards for both oral and poster presentations will be split into science and non-science areas.
C.
Graduate Assistant Awards.  Awards given for outstanding Graduate Assistants - Teaching, Research, and Administrative GA’s - - will be given during IDF.  The nomination deadline is March 2.  More information can be found at http://graduate.missouristate.edu/GraduateAssistantAwards.htm.
D.
Program Directors Meeting.  The Graduate Program Directors/Coordinators will meet on February 15 in Karl’s Hall, Room 236.  Jane Robinson will be there to give information on International Student Admissions.  Other topics to be discussed include Graduate Education Week, Low Completer Programs, Recruitment and Enrollment Management.
E.
Open Staff Positions in the Graduate College.  Phone interviews have been done and on-campus interviews are being set up with the top 4 candidates.

F.
SP12 Faculty Research Grants.  The SP12 deadline is Monday, February 27. 
G.
Summer Fellowships.  17 Summer Fellowship Applications were funded.     

H. 
SP12 Thesis Funding.  SP12 deadline is February 17.  Information can be found at http://graduate.missouristate.edu/thesis_information.htm.
Graduate Education Week will be April 21-28, 2012.  Events being planned for that week include press releases, seminars, lectures and poster presentations.  The events will be hosted on campus and also in other locations around Springfield.  More will be discussed at the Program Director’s meeting on February 15. 
Report of the Graduate Faculty Membership Committee – Sue Robinson

The following faculty were approved for full graduate faculty status:
Dennis Bowden
DSS
Research


Dennis Bray
BMS
Clinical

Melissa Hudson
AGR
Research 

Charlette Hutsell
BMS
Clinical

Chin-Feng Hwang
AGR
Research

Lois Jones
CLSE
Clinical

Susan Koch
DSS
Research

Beverly Long
BMS
Clinical

Malikah Marrus
SWK
Clinical

Hillary Roberts
BMS
Clinical

Donna Witsberger
BMS
Clinical

The following people were approved for probational graduate faculty status:
Paula Brown
CLSE
Clinical 

Don Christensen
CLSE
Clinical 

Tabled by committee for additional information: 
Eugene Han
CLSE
Clinical

Andrew Homburg
MUS
Research

Report of the Graduate Grievance Committee – Bob Quebbeman
No report.  
Report of the Graduate Scholarship Committee – Heather Carmack
No report.      
Report of the Graduate Recruitment Committee – David Claborn
The committee is planning to meet face-to-face with each program director to conduct a survey on recruiting practices.  This should be done over the next month or two.  
Report of the Graduate Student Council – Sarah Riccardi
The Graduate Student Council will meet on Friday, February 1- at 4:00.
Report of the Graduate Screening Committee – Deanne Camp
The following Non-Substantive Proposals were reported:
Course Change 

CSD 764 Instructional Strategies & Assessment:  Deaf & Hard of Hearing – change periodicity

AGR 796 Science Internship – change description

The following Substantive Proposals were approved:
Program Change

Accelerated MS, Chemistry – change mixed credit courses allowed
Accelerated MSED, Special Education – ASD emphasis – change courses allowed for mixed credit

Certificate in Orientation and Mobility – change description and required courses
MM – delete GRE from entrance requirements
MPH – change entrance requirements and course requirements
MS, Cell & Molecular Biology – change limit on C grade hours

MS, Plant Science – change entrance requirements and program requirements
MSED, Elementary – change admission requirements
MSED, Special Education – Orientation & Mobility emphasis – change required courses
MSED, Special Education – Visual Impairment emphasis – change title of emphasis to Blindness & Low Vision and change required courses
New Course
BIO 605 Human Nature
CSD 723 Sign Language
GRD 796 Variable Topics in University Teaching for GAs and TAs


PED 682 Motivational Interviewing for Health Professionals
PLS 757 Topics in Seminar in Public Policy and Administration – change hours


PLS 797 Special Topics in Global Affairs – change hours


SPE 750 Practicum – Visual Impairment


SPE 760 Internship – Orientation and Mobility
Course Change

CHM 702 Advanced Techniques in Chemical Analysis – change title, prerequisite, periodicity &  description
DTN 741 Medical Nutrition Therapy II Practicum – change description
FIN 784 Management of Financial Institutions – change number, description and periodicity
SPE 626 Applied Behavioral Analysis for Developmental Disabilities & Autism Spectrum Disorder – change prerequisite and periodicity
SPE 782 Advanced Diagnosis & Remediation of Students with Mild to Moderate Disabilities – change prerequisite and periodicity
Course Deletion

CHM 633 Advanced Analytical Methods

PLS 712 Seminar in American Politics
Unfinished Business
None.
New Business
None.  

Program
Tom Tomasi spoke on recruitment practices and efforts by the Graduate College.  He began by stating that all program brochures that the Graduate College currently has are being displayed on the front table including a note on how many copies we have.  He asked every member to stop by the table at the end of the meeting to see if (1) we have a brochure at all; (2) we have the current brochure that the program is using; and (3) we have enough of a supply.  If any program does not have a brochure or needs to update the information they have, the Graduate College is still offering $400.  Any department needing assistance with brochure development is asked to contact the Graduate College to get templates.  These brochures are important because when representatives from MSU go to recruiting events, we take this information.  So, the question is do we have what we need to best represent your program?
There are many recruitment fairs coming up in February and March.  Dr. Tomasi and Dr. Claborn are scheduled to go to several but more help is needed.  If any faculty member is interested in going to one or more of these events with Dr. Tomasi or Dr. Claborn or by themselves, please contact Dr. Tomasi.  The Graduate College will give you the table display and all materials to take with you.  We also have information cards for prospective students to fill out so you do not have to be an expert on all the programs - just willing to man a table for a few hours.  The Graduate College will pay the registration fee which often includes lunch and will also pay mileage.
When an information request is received from a prospective student, the Graduate College sends out a letter and a Viewbook giving general information on the University and the Springfield area as well as general admission information.  This student information is also forwarded to the Program Director.  Programs Directors need to follow up and contact these students and send them additional information that is program specific.  It is very important that prospective students hear from the specific program they are interested in and that initial contact is made by a faculty member.

Dr. Tomasi closed by stressing that in the hiring of a new Recruitment Coordinator, we hope that the person will not just continue doing what we have done in the past.  We need someone with marketing knowledge and experience that can bring new ideas on recruitment practices.  This includes everything from printed material to media to social media.  We need to look at all areas and see where our limited recruitment budget can best be spent.

Adjournment
The meeting adjourned at 4:16.  The next meeting of the Graduate Council will be on Wednesday, March 14, 2012 in Plaster Student Union, room 313.
Eric Nelson, Chairperson
